Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

9-23-1976

Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 7

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 7" (1976). Newsbulletin. 81. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/81

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).

SRC-NEWSBULLETIN Salve Regina - The Newport College Newport, Rhode Island 02840 / 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension #223. Deadline Date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time. Vol. 4, No. 7

September 23, 1976

SEPTEMBER 24 - A DAY TO CELEBRATE

All associated with Salve Regina College should be aware that Friday, September 24 is the feast of our Lady of Mercy. This is the patronal feast of the Sisters of Mercy under whose sponsorship the college exists.

Celebration and patronage, and a sense of the spiritual are values that have meaning in our lives today as they had in the past. The means we take to articulate them change with the times. In "Ebb Tide," October 1948, we read:

> September 24, Mercy Day, found us assembled in the chapel dressed in the traditional sodality white dresses and blue veils. His Excellency, our Most Reverend Bishop McVinney celebrated the Mass for this happy occasion.

We smile at the lost world of the 40's and its return is not being suggested. Friday, September 24, however, can well be the occasion for a reflective thought on Mary in her role as Mother of Mercy, the life dedication of a Sister of Mercy to education, and just the human need we all have for occasions of celebration. September 24, Mercy Day, is such an occasion for the Sisters of Mercy and all associated with them who are the SRC community.

RE LIGIOUS STUDIES PROFESSOR NAMED CO-EDITOR

Dr. Frank Maguire, Professor, Religious Studies Department, has been appointed co-editor of the new journal "Religious Media Today," a publication devoted to a critical review of communications resources for religious educators. Among Dr. Maguire's responsibilities will be attending editorial policy decision making meetings, assisting in the quarterly publication of the journal, contracting scholars in their respective fields of expertise to write book reviews, and writing book reviews himself.

Dr. Maguire has recently written reviews on the following books: Samuel Southard, Ethics for Executives, (RMT: Summer Issue, '76); Robert L. Stivers, Ethics and Economic Growth and Thomas J. O'Donnell, Medicine and Christian Morality, (RMT, Fall Issue '76); Thomas J. Shannon, Readings in Bioethics and Charles Curran, New Perspectives in Moral Theology which will appear in the Spring '77 issue of "Religious Media Today".

Dr. Maguire has copies of this new journal that he will be happy to share as long as the supply lasts. Stop into his office, O'Hare, Rm. 254 and pick up a copy of "Religious Media Today".

NEW PSYCHOLOGY FACULTY TO BE INTRODUCED

Mr. Dennis Hill, acting chairman of the Psychology Department, has announced that the new faculty members in the Psychology Department, Dr. Anthony Walsh and Dr. Anne Spragins, will be available to meet and greet all declared and prospective Psychology Majors on Wednesday, September 29 at 11:45 a.m. in Angelus Hall, first floor classroom. After introductions are made, Dr. Walsh and Dr. Spragins with Dennis Hill will allow time for an informal question and answer period about the Psychology Department as a major field at SRC.

COLLEGE HEALTH SERVICES

Congratulations to Eileen Malone, R. N. for the first issue of the informative monthly news letter of the Health Services that made its appearance this week. The following insert bears repeating "For. . . years, health care on campus was thought to be somewhat limited to students, and more specifically, to resident students." "Not so," says Director Malone, "College Health Service is open to all associated with SRC." Office hours are Monday - Friday, 8:30 - 4:00 p.m.

"Insights," The College Health Services, will present "D. I. E. T." Do I Eat Thoughtfully?" on Monday, September 27 at 8:00 p.m. in Angelus Hall.

PHYSICAL FITNESS AT SRC

Soccer team sign up is adding more names each day. If interested in being a charter member of this new SRC intramural sport, sign up opportunity will continue until Saturday, September 25. After that, you'll see the teams in action. Also, basketballs as well as soccer balls are about to bounce. Paul Cardoza, Athletic Director, has posted the hours when the gym is available for use by any interested member of the SRC community. The full schedule of available time is listed on the bulletin board in Mercy Hall. Of particular interest is that the gym is available on three week nights, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Call ext. #329 for further information.

STUDENT ORGANIZATION MEETS OCTOBER 6

Faith Zabriskie, President Student Congress, reminds all students that the first meeting for the student body sponsored by the Student Congress will be held in O'Hare auditorium on Wednesday, October 6 at 11:45 a.m. The monthly meeting of the student body is scheduled for the first Wednesday of each month, same time, same place.

If you have any agenda items that you wish to have the Student Congress consider, submit them to the Student Congress Office, Angelus Hall, 1st floor. Faith has announced a new procedure for submitting possible agenda items. They should be submitted during the 3rd week of each month. October 15 - 22 is the week that agenda items should be received for the November 3rd meeting.

Student Congress Office hours are Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Ext. 215.

I. D. 'S SAVE \$ \$ \$

Two local establishments are offering discount rates to SRC students. Student I.D. card is all the identification you need.

The Y. M. C. A. will accommodate overnight male Salve students for a price range of \$3.50 - \$5.00 per night. Check in time at the "Y" is midnight, but keys are provided for properly registered guests to come and go as they wish.

Arrangements for discount rates can be made in Miley Hall with Martha Rayner (Rm. 106). Kathy Halloran, Miley I. R. A. or Pamela Sojkowiez.

The manager of Jane Pickens Theatre has offered Salve students a special price for movies on most Monday to Thursday evenings. Theatre tickets for students (I.D. required) are only \$1.25. There may be certain movies that this special rate cannot be given, so call the theatre just to be sure.

NEWS AROUND CAMPUS

On Sunday, September 26, at the Wine and Cheese gathering in Ochre Court at 7:00 p.m. for all freshmen and other potential Newport College Singers, a \$25.00 gift certificate from Ryan's Sports Store will be drawn. This certificate can be redeemed for that article of Sports equipment you need or want. Twenty-five dollars can go a long way towards removing a tennis racket from the shelf in Ryan's to making it one of your worldly possessions.

Interested in what's new in the fashion world? You'll see it all displayed at the Fashion Show scheduled at Carey Mansion, Thursday, September 30. With sizes ranging from 3 to $24\frac{1}{2}$ who can feel excluded. Refreshments will be served. Admission free.

The film announcement for a showing in Mercy Hall at 12 noon on Monday, October 4 of "We Have No Art" is a Corita Kent production. Among other artistic displays, Corita is responsible for that splash of paint on the tanks along the Southeast Expressway going into Boston. Have you noticed the clever silhouette of Ho Chi Mihn among the splashes on the tanks?

Charles Norman, Newport poet, will appear on campus on October 6, instead of the previously announced date. Mr. Norman will read and interpret some of his own peotry in Ochre Court at 8:00 p.m. All are invited to hear Mr. Norman who will appear on campus at the invitation of the Fine Arts Committee.

Please inform the OPI of any scheduled event you want publicized. For changes in publicized scheduling, please inform the Office of Public Information immediately.